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News from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

This has been a busy week at Staplehurst! Once again our clubs have started; Staplehurst children 

are able to enjoy a full offer of free extra enrichment activities. Thank you to all of our teachers who 

give up their time to provide these opportunities for our children. We continually review this 
provision to ensure that we are able to give a good offer to every year group.  

Showcasing Best Practice: Thank you to Mr Williams Jones and Mrs Barnard who hosted 

Headteachers and leaders from a local school who want to see how our children learn to read. They 

were impressed with the way our children develop their  reading skills of competency and depth, 

through a multi-layered reading approach that builds fluency and accuracy that can be applied to 

access extended texts. As you know at Staplehurst School, we believe that reading is at the heart of 

everything we do. We strive to develop a passion for reading that lasts a life time.   

PTA Update: As you know our PTA, with your help, do amazing work to support our children's 

experiences at Staplehurst. From September our Chair, Karolina Throssell will be stepping down.  I 

would personally like to thank her for her superb leadership of the PTA and her incredible hard work 

with the team - we have all been so lucky to have you! 

Exciting times: parents received their offer letters for our Reception September 2022 places. We are 
really looking forward to welcoming new families to our school.  

 

Have a very enjoyable bank holiday weekend and we will see you all on Tuesday.  

Miss Davenport and the Senior Leadership Team 



Message from the PTA 

 

 

Can you help? Our chair is stepping down in September and we urgently need more members to join 

the committee or potentially step in as chair. As a registered charity we need to have a chair 

otherwise the PTA will have to fold and we will no longer be able to hold uniform sales, Easter egg 

hunts, discos or the panto. Our fundraising also supports the school in being able to provide fun 

activities to support learning and buy extras that school budgets do not cover. 

  

Please do consider whether you could volunteer any of your time to support. It ’s also worth noting 

that the chair position does not have to be taken by one person and could be jointly run with a 

friend. To have an informal chat about potentially being more involved with the PTA, please 
email Karolina via StaplehurstSchoolPTA@gmail.com 

mailto:StaplehurstSchoolPTA@gmail.com


Pride Certificates 

 



EYFS 

 

As part of our knowledge and understanding of the World, this week we thought about different 

environments, comparing a village like the one we live in to a wood like the one the Three Bears 

lived in. Using Google Earth we identified what was in our village.  The children noticed the houses 

and roads as well as the school, Medical Centre, shops and the Church. When looking at the 

woodlands they spotted trees and paths to walk on but little else. Most children decided it is better 

to live in a village as there are shops, doctors and our school.  During continuous provision,  some of 

the children drew the route through the woods that Goldilocks took to run from the Bear's house.  
They thought about what she would see on her journey.   

 



 

Year 1 

 

This term in Science Year 1 are learning about Seasons. Today we learnt that pre cipitation is when 

water falls from the sky. Then we thought about we could measure rain. We made rain gauges and 

found a place around the school where they wouldn't get touched, but would catch any rain!  



 

 

 



 

 



 

Year 2 

 

Over 2 years ago Staplehurst School welcomed Art teacher and parent Mr McPhearson into the 

school to work on a large art project; creating interesting pieces of art work using a variety of 

techniques with different year groups. The final outcome of the project will be 5 large letters spelling 

out PRIDE covered in the art work created. Due to Covid this project was put on hold, but we are 

excited that it has started up again. Last term Year 2 art club created some superb pieces of art using 

the Japanese technique of Suminagashi (marbling). The children also used 'flicking' to create starry 
skies as the background for their space pictures.  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Year 3 

 

Year 3 have continued their learning on fractions in maths, this week the children have been 

focusing on finding a fraction of a number. They have used counters to show their working out and 
to clearly see the equal parts. 



 

 



Year 4  

 

Year 4 are currently learning about Anglo-Saxons and Vikings as part of their history learning this 

year.  Their over-arching question is 'How did the Anglo-Saxons and Vikings change England?'.  This 

week children learnt about daily life for the Anglo-Saxons, including their housing, clothing, food, 

drink, work and the role of children.  To show their learning children recorded their learning as an 

information page using the subheadings provided. 

 



 

 



Year 5  

 

In Art this week, Year 5 have been researching British wildflowers. Having first found out some 

interesting facts about the flowers, we then sketched them out onto card. Our second piece of art 

was a watercolour version of our sketches, however before completing our work, we needed to 

practise various watercolour techniques. Thanks to those new skills, we were very happy with how 

the paintings turned out!  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Year 6 

This week Year 6 started writing newspaper reports inspired by Letters from the  Lighthouse by 

Emma Carroll. The children have been maintaining a formal tone as they reported on events from 

the story including the Luftwaffe crash, mystery suitcase appearance and lighthouse removal 
project.  

 

 



 

 



 

 

It has been wonderful to see the year 6s enjoying football on the field during lunch time. Some 

fantastic matches have taken place – we look forward to seeing these continue across the summer 

term!  



 

 



 

 



Online Parent Workshops 

 



 



Staplehurst Eco Day 

 

All Saints Church, in partnership with Greener Staplehurst Group 

Saturday 14th May 2022 

10am – 4pm 



All Saints Church, Staplehurst 

Come and join us for a day of activities, art and information, inspired by the natural world, featuring 
– 

8am – Early Bird Walk (ticketed - 891258) 

10am – Eco Day at All Saints is Open 

11am - Historic Churchyard Tour & Talk by Anita Thompson 

12pm –Wildflowers with Terry Standen 

1-2pm – Lunchtime Children’s Concert 

2pm – ‘Rewilding for the Future’ by   Michael Wachter, from Great Dixter. 

• Greener Staplehurst Group 

• Children’s Art, Crafts & Music 

• Encouraging Hedgehogs 

• Fill a Bug Hotel for the Churchyard 

• Nature Inspired Art by Louise Pettifer 

• Refreshments 

• Free Entry – donations to the church welcome 



Follow us on Twitter  https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch 

 

https://twitter.com/StaplehurstSch

